
Winter 2023

Happy New Year
The childminding support team hope that you've managed to get some rest over the festive season. 2022 was a busy year as
we all emerge from the pandemic and work to support children through what has been a difficult time for many. We would
like to take this opportunity to thank you for all you do to make a difference in the lives of Bristol's youngest citizens. Whilst
visiting your settings and meeting you at groups, we have witnessed all of the hard work and dedication you put in to caring for
the children in your care. The team love to come and visit your settings and support you when needed and we look forward to
doing more of this in 2023. If you would like a visit, please do get in touch at cmsupport@bristol.gov.uk

Your childminding support team are:
Joanne 07884 735983 Rosie 07500 993184
Lucy 07786660809 Julia 07443 753909

mailto:cmsupport@bristol.gov.uk
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Useful information and links
Did you know that Ofsted have an Early Years blog?
You can find it here: 
Ofsted: early years (blog.gov.uk)

There is a song by the NSPCC, featuring Pantosaurus, a pants-wearing dinosaur, that wants every 
child to be safe from sexual abuse. So, he shares his important message, without any big, bad, words 
of course, but through a song.
Talk PANTS & Join Pantosaurus - The Underwear Rule | NSPCC

Early years practitioners play an essential role in helping young children learn the foundations of safe 
online behaviour, supporting parents and children to recognise the value of technology and use it 
safely. In this vodcast, Gill Holden, Principal Officer of the Early Childhood Unit at the National 
Children’s Bureau, speaks to Sue Asquith, an Early Years Consultant, to discuss this and offer some                               
practical tips for practitioners working with young children.                                                                                                                            
Foundation Years vodcast on online safety | From pregnancy to children aged 5

This shares lots of useful information about weaning and what to feed babies and when.
It might be useful to share with your families, especially first-time parents.
What To Feed Your Baby | 7 to 9 mths | Weaning | Start for Life (www.nhs.uk) 2

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/support-for-parents/pants-underwear-rule/
https://foundationyears.org.uk/2022/10/foundation-years-vodcast-on-online-safety/?utm_source=Foundation+Years&utm_campaign=c718577e9b-EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_2019_03_21_05_01_COPY_01&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_8f9a6de061-c718577e9b-321629341&mc_cid=c718577e9b&mc_eid=90529be0f3
https://www.nhs.uk/start4life/weaning/what-to-feed-your-baby/7-9-months/#anchor-tabs


Free Hours with Childminders in Bristol
As 2022 draws to a close, we are ever grateful for the provision and support of our 
Childminders who are delivering the free hours across the city. Thank you for keeping your live 
registers updated and for submitting your claims on time.
The next headcount date is Thursday 19th January 2023. This one is a headcount and annual 
census (so please ensure your provider and staff details are up to date). The deadline to 
submit is Friday 27th January 2023, and if you need any help please contact 
eyclaims@bristol.gov.uk or call
• 07827 348719 (general enquiries / complaints / policy)
• 07780 222293 (allocation of 2 year olds)
• 07780 193419 (funding of 2 year olds)
• 07780 169561 (funding of 3 and 4 year olds / 30 hours / EYPP)

The deadline to offer free hours in Spring 2023 (Jan-Mar has now passed, but if you are 
interested in offering free hours from April 2023, please send an email to 
eyclaims@bristol.gov.uk for an application pack. We can provide support with the paperwork 
through our Childminder Champions 😊😊

Season's Greetings and Happy 2023!

The Free Entitlement Team 3

mailto:eyclaims@bristol.gov.uk
mailto:eyclaims@bristol.gov.uk


January February March

For more information visit
Bristol Early Years – Calendar
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https://calendar.bristolearlyyears.org.uk/


Apply for support from the
DfE Childminder Mentor 

programme.
Would you welcome some support to further develop 
your childminding practice?

You will receive free support from experienced early 
years practitioners.

Closing date for applications for support is 17th

February

To submit an application to receive 
support, or to find out more about the 
programme please visit
COVID-19 Recovery Childminders | 
Hempsalls
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https://www.hempsalls.com/covid-recovery-childminders
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Thanks to those of you who have already completed the consent survey. This is just a little 
reminder to those who have yet to get to this task, please complete this as soon as 
possible. Please use the link below to access the survey. If you need any support with this, 
please let us know and we would be happy to help.

Consent to Share Contact Details - Childminder

▪ If you haven’t filled in this form the Family Information Service can no longer give out your details to parents looking 
for childcare. This is especially important at present as an interim measure until the FIS directory is complete (if you’ve 
not updated your profile on that, please do so asap).

▪ Without your consent we will no longer be able to email information to you, so you may miss vital bits of important 
information!

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2Fr%2FXHDhX0jmaY&data=05%7C01%7C%7Ceb36318935b9491794c308dac9473936%7C6378a7a50f214482aee0897eb7de331f%7C0%7C0%7C638043604990591064%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ocE4jWmxQ3o8Jq0x9GKwt%2BZnVKrgPbiVp74piCnmi88%3D&reserved=0


Congratulations to Michelle Harte and Emily Mackwell

on their ‘Outstanding’ inspections and gradings..

Curriculum Webinar
Ofsted have produced a really interesting webinar about curriculum, tailored specifically for childminders. It 
also includes lots of useful information regarding inspections and what inspectors are looking for.
The webinar focuses on the importance of communication and language and how that can be promoted 
through your curriculum.
To view the webinar visit View Recording (gotowebinar.com)

Early Years Inspection Handbook for Ofsted-registered provision.
This document is full of useful information regarding what to expect at your next inspection.
Part 3 of the document provides specific guidance for inspections of childminders.
The document is available here Early years inspection handbook for Ofsted-registered provision - GOV.UK 
(www.gov.uk)

98% of Bristol childminders are now graded either ‘Good’ or ‘Outstanding!
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https://register.gotowebinar.com/recording/viewRecording/7946930722703560460/2677375012609761537/joanne.dennis@bristol.gov.uk?registrantKey=1853216280265384207&type=ATTENDEEEMAILRECORDINGLINK
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/early-years-inspection-handbook-eif/early-years-inspection-handbook-for-ofsted-registered-provision-for-september-2022#applying-the-eif-to-inspections-of-childminders


Top tips and inspection feedback from a graded ‘Outstanding’ childminder

Dionne has kindly offered to share her inspection experience. Dionne had a phone call with the inspector prior to the inspection,

when she was asked about changes to her practice as a result of the pandemic, how she had maintained communication,

changes and how the children had settled back in. Dionne explained her setting’s routine, asking if the inspector was happy for

them to still go out to the local park during the inspection. Dionne also invited the inspector to look at her setting’s Facebook

page.

On arrival Dionne began conducting a learning walk, showcasing her setting, alerting the inspector to things she wanted her to

notice. This included telling the inspector about the children’s ages and stages of development, explaining how she rotates the

resources, that there are plenty of opportunities for the children to have free flow around the setting including access to the

garden where there is a plethora of loose parts to promote children’s interests, critical thinking skills and enabling them to be

autonomous learners.

Dionne had a few activities prepared, but didn’t do them as she was following the children’s lead and interests. The inspector

went to the park with them and was able to observe how embedded safety routines were and how familiar the children were

with these. Dionne explains how proud she was of all of the children demonstrating kindness towards one another, this was

noted on the inspection report.

The inspector didn’t do a formal joint observation but was constantly observing, building a picture of Dionne’s provision,

watching interactions between Dionne, her assistant, the children and also how the children interacted with each other. The

inspector saw how children’s independence, communication and social skills were promoted and how Dionne encouraged the

children to make progress. Dionne needed to be able to know where each child was developmentally and how she intended to

support their future learning. The inspector spoke with Dionne’s assistant, assessing her knowledge of the children and of

safeguarding. The inspector gave them both hypothetical safeguarding scenarios, asking how they would deal with them.

Whilst the inspector didn’t read them at the time, she did take parent reviews, away with her and referred in the report to the

positive relationships that Dionne has forged. Towards the end of the inspection Dionne asked the inspector if there was

anything else she would like to see, providing the opportunity to make the inspector aware of other things for example Dionne’s

outdoor learning training and her commitment to reflective practice through the Bristol Standard. The inspection lasted for five

hours and Dionne describes it as a positive experience that went very quickly. This was Dionne’s third inspection since becoming

registered and she explains that she felt more confident this time, knowing that she really knew all of her children well and what

their individual needs were.

Dionne’s top tips

Believe in yourself!

Know your 
children really 

well.

Stick to your 
routine and 

don’t introduce 
anything new 

on the day.
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More Ofsted Inspection top tips! 
Inspections can be stressful and the childminding support team want to be able to help you through this
experience. Ofsted just want to see what is it like for a child in your setting and for you to showcase the wonders
that you do. Home visits from our team, can help you to feel more confident and prepared for when you do get
that call. In the meantime, here is a flavour of what some inspectors have noted on inspections.

• Implement a curriculum that builds on what children already know and can do, to ensure they are all
engaged in play that supports their individual stages of learning consistently well. Improve the planning of
children's learning experiences by considering the individual needs, interests and stage of development of
each child.

• Review and adapt activities to support all the children's interests even more closely, developing their
involvement and skills as much as possible.

• Give children more time to consider and contribute their ideas. Help develop children’s critical thinking skills.

• Develop the sharing of information about children's needs with other settings that children attend.

• Promote children's independence further by encouraging them to independently wipe their nose and enable
them to access hand wash. Further develop children's independence by supporting them to do things for
themselves. Make better use of every opportunity that arises to promote children's independence. Extend
children's opportunities to be independent at mealtimes.

• Promote children's understanding of the importance of oral health.

• Reduce background noise to minimise distractions.

• Develop communication and listening skills.

• Help children to learn to understand their feelings and emotions, and to manage them in an appropriate
way.
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Bedminster Childminding Group

Our lovely group on Monday’s 9:30am-11am has welcomed and supported lots more childminders and their mindees since we started back in 
September! Over the summer break we have developed a ‘mud laboratory’ area that the children are beginning to really explore and be creative 
in! A chance to be creative and imaginative outdoors in an urban setting!

We have been focusing on the outdoor classroom and the benefit of these experiences for children.  When it got too cold to play with the 
mud, we had a play with things that were ‘big, heavy and awkward’ to really help children develop their ‘proprioceptive development’ so 
children acquire awareness of their bodies and what they can do by pushing, pulling, lifting and carrying. Although this was sometimes a 
challenge, the children showed lots of perseverance and determination!  



Knowle West Childminding Group St Paul’s Childminding Group

This term we were visited by Bethan from The Avon Wildlife 
Trust. The children explored the resources that focused on 
nature-based play which were child-led and free-flow. Avon 
Wildlife Trust are currently looking into ways in which they 
can facilitate and support early years providers and families 
in getting out into nature. The hope was this informal chat 
with the childminders would begin a journey of support into 
nature connection and play into the future. This may be 
providing resources such as play plans or supporting with the 
development of a green space.
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Dates for your diary

These sessions are a great opportunity to get 
together and share ideas and practice.  They’re 
informal and supportive and EVERYONE is 
welcome, you don’t need to be on your Bristol 
Standard journey to attend.

January 12th – The Reflective Practitioner, along 
with,  Accounting, Monitoring and Impact.
February 23rd – The Physical Environment.
March 16th – Play & Learning Experiences
April 20th – Observation, Assessment and 
Planning.

To find out more please visit Bristol Early Years –
Calendar

rosie.coulstring@bristol.gov.uk

https://calendar.bristolearlyyears.org.uk/


National Storytelling Week
30th January – 5th February

• If you love the story your 
enthusiasm will shine through to 
your audience.

Choose a 
story that 
you like

• Think about the age and 
understanding of the children and 
tell the story in the best way for 
them.

Know your 
audience

• Vary your voice; faster, slower, 
quieter, louder. This can create 
drama and keep the children’s 
attention.

Use your 
voice

• Props and puppets will help bring stories to 
life and make them more meaningful for 
those listening. How to make and use a 
story sack | National Literacy Trust

Use props

• Use expressions to share the 
characters feelings.

Use 
expressions

• If you’re having fun the children 
listening will too!Have fun!

Top tips for story telling
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https://literacytrust.org.uk/resources/how-make-and-use-story-sack/


Module 1 – Understanding Parental 
Conflict and its impacts on child 
outcomes 
https://sscb.safeguardingsomerset.org.uk/sscp-
training/module1/story_html5.html

Module 2 – Recognising and 
supporting parents in parental 
conflict 
https://sscb.safeguardingsomerset.org.uk/ssc
p-training/module2/story_html5.html

Module 3 – Working with parents in 
conflict 

https://sscb.safeguardingsomerset.org.uk/ss
cp-training/module3/story_html5.html

Reducing Parent Conflict
The impact of parental conflict on children can be significant. By knowing what to look for we can help and 

support families and children. When children are exposed to or are in an environment where there is 

conflict it can effect their social, emotional and educational development, potentially having an impact on 

children’s long term mental health and life prospects.

These three modules are available for practitioners, to help understand and 
support families where parental conflict is present.
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https://sscb.safeguardingsomerset.org.uk/sscp-training/module1/story_html5.html
https://sscb.safeguardingsomerset.org.uk/sscp-training/module2/story_html5.html
https://sscb.safeguardingsomerset.org.uk/sscp-training/module3/story_html5.html


Kath used to be a Bristol childminder and now runs a 
business as a sleep consultant.  Kath has asked us to 
share this with you, hoping that it might be of use to 
you or the families you care for.
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